
Frid 15th Last day of Term 3 - Students finish at 2.30 
pm 

OCTOBER 
 

Mon 2nd Term 4 Commences 
Wed 4th Western Metropolitan Athletics - 9 am - 4 pm 
Thurs 5th Student/Parent/Teacher Interviews -  
 11.30 am - 7.30 pm.  Students attend 

interviews at school with Parent/Guardian 
at allotted times between 11.30 am - 7.30 
pm.  NO CLASSES FOR STUDENTS ON THIS 
DAY 

Mon 9th - Frid 13th  - Year 9 Camp - Limestone Coast South 
     Australia 

Thurs 12th Intermediate Sport - 9 am - 3 pm 
Mon 16th Last Day of Yr 12 Classes 
Tues 17th Yr 12 Celebration Day & Final Assembly- 8.30 am 

- 1 pm 
Wed 18th Yr 7 Sport - 9 am - 3 pm 
Thurs 19th 2024 Yr 7 Parent Information Night 6 pm - 7 pm 

Absence Hotline - 03 4241 8088 Issue 13 - Friday 1st September, 2023 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

SEPTEMBER 
 

Mon 4th VCE Music Barwon Club Performance  
 6 pm - 9 pm 
Mon 4th - Frid 8th Yr 9 Rubicon Outdoor School - 

 Leadership Camp 
Tues 5th Yr 9 Wood Work Excursion - Tech School 
 9 am - 3 pm 
 Yr 11 English Language Analysis SAC 
 2024 Enhancement Testing - 4 pm - 6 pm 
 Yr 12 VCAL - MCG Tour 9.35 pm - 3.35 pm 
Wed 6th Yr 9 Wood Work Excursion - Tech School 
 9 am - 3 pm 
 Yr 12 VM Ports Excursion - Period 1 - Lunchtime 
Thurs 7th 2024 Enhancement Testing - 4 pm - 6 pm 
Frid 8th Yr 7 Wellbeing Day  
Mon 11th Yr 10 Respectful Relationships Presentation Day  
Tues 12th Yr 8 Incursion Lead4Impact 
Tues 12th - Frid 15th  2024 Enhancement Interviews 
Wed 13th School Council Meeting 

• Education Support – Careers/Pathways – Mrs Lesa 
Alison 

• Physical Education/Outdoor Education – Mr Scott 
Morter 

• Visual Art – Ms Rhiana Broadbent (Eaglehawk 
Secondary College) 

• English/Vocational Major Literacy – Ms Niamh Ansell 

• Science – Mr Sean Sommerfield 

• Science – Ms Caitlin Barbante 

• Humanities – Mrs Elizabeth Keucke 

• Mathematics - Daniel Hanson 

• Acting Learning Specialist Disability Inclusion  
 - Mr Brad Clough 
 
 

Wellbeing Dog 
 

Our new wellbeing dog ‘Obe’ has been at school on a 
couple of occasions since he has become part of our 
school community.  It is an understatement to say that he 
has been a hit with staff and students.  ‘Obe’s’ transition 
into the school on a more permanent basis will be a 
gradual one, whereby he will eventually be at school 3 
days a week. 
 

Intentions for 2024 
 

If students are not returning to Oberon High School in 
2024, can families contact the school and speak with one 
of the Assistant Principals to confirm this.   We are in the 
process of planning classes and advertising further 
staffing requirements for the 2024 school year and 
movements of students can significantly affect this 
planning.  
 
 

Interim Reports 
 

Interim Reports will be available to Students and Parents/
Guardians via the Xuno Parent Portal on Friday 15th 
September from 3.30 pm. 
 
+ 

End of Term 3 
 

The last day of Term is Friday 15th September; we will be 
finishing at 2.30 pm on this day. 
 
 

Tim McMahon 

School Pick Up and Drop Offs 
 

Can Parents be mindful of congestion around the school 
during the morning drop-offs and afternoon pickups.  It 
is important that parents find a place to park which 
doesn’t block traffic flow when picking up their 
children.  We have nine designated school buses that 
transport students to and from school via the designated 
bus bay who access the roads around the school.  With 
close to a thousand students leaving the school at the 
end of the day in various directions it is important that 
we all play our part to maximise student safety. 
 

The Department of Education have informed me that Mr 
Josh Baker will be remaining as Acting Principal at 
Belmont High School for Term 4.  Therefore, our current 
staffing arrangements remain in place with Mrs Priscilla 
Begg Acting Assistant Principal – Year 7-8 and Ms Tess 
Ellard Acting Leading Teacher – Year 7-8 Sub-school 
Manager. 
 

We have already begun to plan for the 2024 school year 
and given the shortfalls in teachers that currently exist in 
many parts of the State, as well as our continued student 
enrolment growth which requires more staff members, 
we have begun to advertise and appoint for next year.   
 

Staffing Appointments 2024 
 

I am pleased to announce the following appointments so 
far after conducting interviews:  
 

• Business Manager – Mrs Sara Brennan (Chilwell 
Primary School) – Mrs Lea Gilliland our current 
Business Manager has indicated that she will be 
retiring at the start of the 2024 school year 

• Student Administration/First Aid – Mrs Renee 
O’Neill 

• English/Humanities – Mrs Amber Thiessen 

• Health & Human Development/PE – Ms Teagan 
Boadle 

• Physical Education/Mathematics – Mr Josh King 

• Outdoor Education/Physical Education/Mathematics 
– Mr Conor McKinnon 

• English/Mathematics – Ms Mary Waldron 

• Technology Wood – Mr Peter Gunning 

163 Batten Road, Armstrong Creek  Vic  3217     Ph: 03 4241 8000  
Web: www.oberonhs.vic.edu.au       Email: oberon.hs@education.vic.gov.au 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

SCIENCE & ENGINEERING CHALLENGE 2023 

Oberon High School once again competed in and won the Science and Engineering Challenge 
 

A team of 32 student volunteers from our Year Nine and Ten cohort competed at the regional event held at Deakin 
University on Wednesday the 16th of August.  Students worked in teams of 3 or 4 on a range of challenges 
including designing, building, and testing earthquake proof towers, bridge building, code cracking, Mars Rover 
design, and the construction and flight of balsa wood aircraft. Public and Private schools from across the region 
were represented with the Oberon team taking out first place by a convincing margin. These ‘open ended’ 
challenges require a range of skills including problem solving, teamwork, design and build skills and most 
importantly a persistent, and positive attitude.  
 
Oberon students have competed at the National event twice in previous years where the level of competition is 
extremely high and exciting.  Students are often inspired to follow these STEM pathways with study and career 
choices. It was a terrific atmosphere as we headed back to Oberon with the students feeling rightfully proud of 
their terrific achievement.  



SCIENCE & ENGINEERING CHALLENGE 2023 cont’d…….. 



YEAR 7 WELLBEING DAY  
 
 
 
 

 

 

We're excited to let you know about the upcoming Year 7 Wellbeing Day on 
Friday, September 8th during Week 9 of Term 3. The day is tailored to provide 
our students a pause from their regular schedule and centre on their overall 
wellbeing. 
 
The day will feature engaging sessions by Headspace and Shake Counselling, 
providing students with practical tools to look after their mental and emotional 
health. 
 
In addition, there'll be fun activities to boost physical and social wellbeing. 
Students can wear their PE uniforms for the day – a chance to be comfy while 
getting involved. 
 
Beyond the activities, this day is about celebrating our Year 7s as they continue 
their journey at Oberon. It's a time for them to embrace being part of our school 
community and connect with their peers. 
 
Let's all support our Year 7s in making the most of this day.  
 
 
Tess Ellard 

INDIGENOUS LITERACY DAY  
 

A fundraiser for Aboriginal books in schools is essential to 
promoting inclusivity, diversity, and cultural 
understanding in education. By incorporating literature 
authored by Indigenous voices and reflecting on their 
perspectives, we can foster a richer learning environment 
that values and respects the heritage and experiences of 
Aboriginal communities. These books not only offer 
Indigenous students an opportunity to see themselves 
represented in the curriculum but also educate all 
students about the history, traditions, and challenges 
faced by Aboriginal people. These stories can also help 
bridge the gaps between cultures and create a sense of 
understanding and empathy.  
 
 

The goal of this fundraiser is to hopefully start these 
conversations with younger students, giving them a 
greater understanding of indigenous culture provided 
through indigenous books in our Library while also raising 
money to help those living in indigenous communities 
who lack access to resources.  Moreover, I believe it is 
crucial to learn more about the culture and history of our 
first nation people, which is why I’m so passionate about 
this fundraiser.  
 

It's important that as a school these conversations 
take place in classrooms, outside in the yard, and in 
homes across our school. We should all be aware of 
our collective history and celebrate the culture of our 
first-nation peoples; it’s time we start listening and 
learning more about indigenous Australians. By 
supporting this fundraiser, we invest in creating a 
more inclusive educational experience that contributes 
to a more compassionate and knowledgeable 
generation. 
 
A Go Fund Me page for donations can be accessed 
through the following link:  
 

https://gofund.me/d7dd42e7 
 
 
Olivia Mills 
Year 11 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgofund.me%2Fd7dd42e7&data=05%7C01%7CDeborah.Jamieson%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cd59457ef2c9d45e577de08dba9af0b18%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638290341565573559%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbG


IMPORTANT END OF YEAR DATES  

YEAR 12  

Monday 2nd October - 23rd October Unit 3 & 4 Performance and Languages Oral Exams 

Tuesday 24th October  - Wednesday 15th 
November 

Unit 3 & 4 Written Examinations 

Monday 16th October Last day of Year 12 classes 

Tuesday 17th October - 8.30 am - 1 pm  Year 12 Final Assembly & Celebration Day 

Monday 22nd November 6.30 pm - 11.00 pm Year 12 Valedictory Dinner - Mount Duneed Estate Winery  

Monday 11th December - 7 am Year 12 results released  

YEAR 11  

Thursday 9th November - Tuesday 14th 
November 

Year 11 Exams at Oberon High School  

Wednesday 15th November Year 11 Formal - details to be advised 

Friday 17th November - Tuesday 21st 
November 

Year 11 into 12 Orientation Program (Program compulsory for all 
2023 Year 11 students) Tuesday 21st November is the last day 
at school for Year 11 students 

Thursday 16th November - Tuesday 28th 
November 

Yr 10 & 11 Indonesian Study Tour  

YEAR 10  

Thursday 16th November - Tuesday 28th 
November 

Yr 10 & 11 Indonesian Study Tour  

Friday 29th November Last day of Year 10 classes 

Monday 30th November Year 10 Maths & English Exams at Oberon High School 

Friday 1st December - Wednesday 6th 
December 

Year 10 into Year 11 Orientation Program (Program compulsory 
for all 2023 Year 10 students).  Wednesday 6th December is 
the last day at school for Year 10 students. 

YEAR 9  

Monday 4th September - Friday 8th September Year 9 Rubicon Outdoor School - Leadership Camp 

Monday 9th October - Friday 13th October Year 9 Camp - Limestone Coast, South Australia  

ALL YEAR LEVELS  

Thursday 5th October 11.30 am - 7.30 pm Student/Parent-Guardian/Teacher Interviews - 11.30 am - 7.30 pm 
Students attend interviews with Parents/Guardians at allotted 
times. NO CLASSES FOR STUDENTS ON THIS DAY.   

Thursday 19th October 6 pm - 7 pm 2024 Year 7 Parent Information Night 

Friday 20th October STUDENT FREE DAY - Staff Professional Learning - Berry 
Street 

Wednesday 25th October GEELONG CUP DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 21st November Christmas Appeal - Casual Dress Day for students for gold coin 
donation 

Monday 11th December Adventure Park Excursion - whole school - further details to be 
advised 

Tuesday 12th December - Wednesday 13th 
December 

Year 7 2024 -  Orientation Program   
NO PROGRAM PROVIDED FOR CURRENT STUDENTS ON 
THIS DAY 

Tuesday 12th December  7 pm - 9.30 pm Oberon Awards Evening - Costa Hall - further details to be advised 

Thursday 14th, Friday 15th & Monday 18th 
December & Tuesday 19th December 

Staff Professional Learning.  Students who are in attendance at 
school will be supervised.  Parent/Teacher/Guardian interviews as 
required by appointment 

Wednesday 20th December OFFICIAL LAST DAY OF THE 2023 VICTORIAN SCHOOL TERM  

• Students who are in attendance at school will be supervised 

• Parent/Teacher Interviews as required by appointment 



INTERIM REPORTS AND STUDENT/
PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

 
 
 
 
Term 3 Interim Reports 
 
 

Term 3 Interim Reports will be accessible from Friday 
15th September at 3.30 pm, via the Parent Portal:  
 http://www.oberonhs.xuno.com.au  
 

 
If you need assistance to access the Parent Portal please 
send an email to the school email address requesting 
assistance to log on -  oberon.hs@education.vic.gov.au 
and your password will be re-set and log on instructions 
will be emailed to you by an Office staff member.   
 

 
Parent Teacher Interviews will be held on: 
 

• Thursday 5th October  - 11.30 am - 7.30 pm 
 
 

Parent/Teacher Interviews can be booked from 3.30 pm 
on  Friday 15th September via the Parent Portal, through 
the “Parent Interviews” tab seen on the left hand side of 
the Parent Portal. From there select the teacher and 
choose from one of the available time slots. Please note 
each time slot only goes for 10 minutes.  
 
No classes for students on this day.  Students 
attend interviews with their Parent/Guardian/
Carer at allotted times between 11.30 pm - 7.30 
pm. 
 
 
 
 

 

The following day has been approved by the Oberon 
High School - School Council as student free for 2023: 

 
 
 

Friday 20th October  
Staff Professional Learning 

Day - Berry Street 
 
 

Please mark this date  in your diary 
 
 

STUDENT FREE DAY  

 

Term 3 10th July  - 15th September 

Term 4 2nd October  - 20th December  
 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

 

Term 3 Holidays 
 

Monday 18th September - Friday 29th September 
 
End of Term 4   
 

Wednesday 20th December is the last day of the 2023 
school year.   
 
Please refer to the end of year important dates in this 
Newsletter for student attendance information during 
the last weeks of the school year. 

2023 SCHOOL TERMS 

COMMENCEMENT DATES FOR EARLY 2024  

Wednesday 24th January & Thursday 25th 
January 

• School Office Open 

Friday 26th January AUSTRALIA DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Monday 29th January, 2024  First day of Term 1 

• STUDENT FREE DAY 

• School Office Open 

• Teachers return to school 

Tuesday 30th January, 2024 Students in Years 7, 11 & 12 commence school 

Wednesday 31st January, 2024 Students in Years 8, 9 & 10 commence school.  All students 
now in attendance at school 

Wednesday 7th - Friday 9th February Year 7 Camp - Alexandra Adventure Camp 

Thursday 22nd February - 6 pm - 7 pm Year 7 Parent Information Evening  

 School Photo Day - online ordering information will be  
distributed prior 

Friday 15th February  Oberon Swimming Carnival - Kardinia Pool 

Monday 4th March - 9 am - 3 pm Oberon Athletics Carnival - Landy Field 

 School Photo catch up afternoon  

Monday 11th March Labour Day Public Holiday - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Thursday 21st March - 5.30 pm - 7.15 pm Oberon Open Night - Tours from 5.30 pm  Information Session 
6.30 pm 

Monday 25th March - 12 midday - 3.25 pm Oberon Cross Country Colour Run  

Friday 29th March - Friday 12th April Term 2 Holidays - Good Friday 28th April 

Monday 15th April Term 2 Commences 

http://www.oberonhs.xuno.com.au


Thursday 10th August – Year 7 Boys and Girls Table Tennis  
 
Head Coach: Anna Shaw                     
 
Student Coach: Jesper Edlund    
 
What a wonderful day out at the table tennis. We set off in the morning with ten Year 7 students and our wonderful 
Year 12 coach, Jesper Edlund. Our girls team competed against Belmont and Bellarine, and despite not winning any 
matches for the day, improved greatly as the day progressed. Well done to Kasey, Maddi, Florence and Manon. 
Our boys opened their campaign against Western Heights to great success and continued this all day, not losing a 
single match. The other schools were not prepared for the speed or precision of our Year 7 masters and the boys 
easily overcame each school. Bringing home the pennant was a bonus! Max, Paxton, Charlie, Phoenix, Tom and Nate 
are all eagerly awaiting taking on the Western Metro school in the next round in October. 
 
 
Monday 7th August – Year 8 Girls Basketball  
  
Head Coach: Daniel Hanson   
                    
The Year 8 Girls Basketball were a wonderful group of individuals who worked well as a team. There were some 
close games between Matthew Flinders, North Geelong, and Bannockburn. The girls were happy with a win against 
Bannockburn while unfortunately loosing against the other teams. Emmy Strebs had some amazing opportunities to 
get some quick goals in while Scarlett Pogue and the rest of the team did some fantastic defending. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teams:  
 
Please ask your children if they are checking teams. The sport department is just one of the many parts of Oberon 
that offers many fantastic offers for students. In sport, these are posted on the Sport Teams page for students to 
look at and contact the person for more information. For the majority of the time, these are time sensitive. If 
students do not see them in time, they will miss out on these opportunities. Please help your children check their 
Teams pages every couple of days after school to make sure they have the best chance of choosing a large range of 
additional experiences at school. 
 

Term 4 Sport Dates 
 
Sign ups for Term 4 sports will be up now on teams for students to click onto the form to sign up for a sport they 
wish to try out for next Term in their Year level. 
 
Please note for those students who are out at WMR on Friday the 20th that this is a student free day. More details 
are on the XUNO note about this day.  
 

• Wednesday 4th October – WMR Athletics 

• Thursday 12th October – Intermediate Boys and Girls Cricket, Basketball, Table Tennis 

• Monday 16th October – State Athletics 

• Wednesday 18th October – Year 7 Boys and Girls Cricket, Tennis, Boys Baseball, Girls Softball 

• Friday 20th October – WMR Year 7 Girls Hockey and WMR Year 7 Boys Table Tennis 

• Monday 23rd October – Year 8 Boys and Girls Cricket, Tennis, Boys Baseball, Girls Softball 

• Thursday 26th October – WMR Intermediate Girls Hockey and WMR Year 8 Boys Table Tennis 
 

Good luck to all students for next Term, hope you enjoy the experience and go one better.  
 
 
Mr Claney 

OBERON SPORT 



 
Please be aware that significant roadworks are happening 
in Malop St, Geelong, which is directly affecting access to 
the area.  Part of Malop St is closed to West bound traffic 
and parking is limited.  There is 
ample access and parking in the 
streets surrounding. 
 
Please be aware that PSW will 
remain open, Tuesday – 
Saturday, throughout this 
period. 
 

INFORMATION FOR PARENTS/
GUARDIANS FROM PSW - OBERON’S 

OFFICIAL UNIFORM SUPPLIER 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

OBERON SPORT cont’d……... 

Are you Okay? Well-being Football Day 
 
On the last day of term, (15th of September) will be out of school 
uniform, dress up in football day. It will be a gold coin donation to 
go towards wellbeing in recognition of R U okay Day. On the day, 
there will be a range of activities on the oval and basketball 
courts students can participate in for a Gold coin donation such as 
Tackle bags, Specky Bags, Longest kick competition, Handball/
Rugby pass Competition and Vertical leap competition.  
 
Students are encouraged to come on the day in whatever football 
attire they follow and open up about the importance of asking for 
help and saying are you okay.  

GIRLS DAY IN THE GYM 
 
A reminder to female students that Friday’s are girls only 
days in the Gym. As part of this, there is a Girls program 
that runs in the Gym at lunch times. This is designed to 
help give girls confidence in a range of different sporting 
skills. This Term we have looked at Badminton and Netball. 
Ability is not required, just a great attitude to want to try 
new skills. If your child would like to participate in this 
event in the future, they are more than welcome, they just 
need to turn up and have a go.  

 

Come & Give TRACK & FIELD  a Try!  
Athletics Chilwell is inviting athletes to join them for the 
upcoming Track & Field season, scheduled to start on 

Saturday 7 October ( afternoon comp)  
at Landy Field. Geelong.  

We welcome athletes aged 12 Yrs to Veterans 60+. 
Coaching is available in middle/long distance, sprints, 

throws, jumps etc.  
For further details, please contact Mary on 52 293920 
0490 549740 or email athletics.chilwell@gmail.com 

 
 

ATHLETICS CHILWELL 

mailto:athletics.chilwell@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 

 

 

AGTV German State Poetry Final Years 7, 8, 9 
 
This event was held on Saturday 26

th
 August at Austrian 

Club in Heidelberg, Melbourne. Oberon had two amazing 
competitors who performed extremely well at this high 
level. 
 
We didn’t win any major prizes however the following 
students should be very proud of their efforts: 
 

• Year 7 Open – Manon Guijt 

• Year 9 DAF – Adrick Widdowson 

LANGUAGES NEWS 

DIRECTIONS 

DIRECTIONS DIRESKI Die richtungen 

Right Kanan rechts 

Left Kiri links 

Turn Belok beigen 

Straight Ahead Terus geradeaus 

Where is Di mana Wo ist …?  

North Utara Nord 

South Selatan        Süd     

East Timur Ost 

West Barat West 

Roundabout Bundaran  der Kreisverkehr  

Street Jalan  die Straße  

LANGUAGES CORNER  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

If your son or daughter becomes unwell at school they must ask their teacher to give them a note and come straight 
to the Office to be signed into Sick Bay. 

If the student is too unwell to remain at school a staff member in the office will then telephone a Parent/Guardian.  

Please remind your son or daughter that Sick Bay is a place for sick or injured students to rest and receive first aid 
before being picked up by a parent or to rest for 15 minutes before returning to class.  It is not a place for extended 
stays.  If your student is in Sick Bay with a medical issue that may worsen or require further investigation or 
observation, eg possible concussion or breathing difficulties it is especially important for parents to pick up your 
student as soon as possible as our Sick Bay staff are unable to provide the ongoing medical care and observation that 
may be required.  It is not advisable for students with conditions that may worsen to return to class. 

It is vitally important for parents to provide up-to-date contact numbers and emergency numbers in case of illness or 
emergency. 

Please remember that if your child is sick the best place for them to recover is at home. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO PARENTS - SICK BAY 

Please remind your son/daughter to come to the office if unwell and not 
to telephone or message  parents themselves.    





Below is the 2024 order form to order a Graphics 
Calculator.  The calculator is compulsory for students 
doing the following Maths subjects in Years 11 & 12 2024: 
 

GRAPHICS CALCULATOR ORDERS 



RAISE OUR VOICE AUSTRALIA 2023  
 
 
From the 16th to the 20th of October, Raise Our Voice 
Australia is running Youth Voice to Parliament week. The 
campaign will amplify the voices of young people from 
across the country, giving them the platform to share 
their stories and visions for the future. 
 
Raise Our Voice Australia is inviting young people aged 25 
years or younger across Australia to write a 90 second 
speech, answering the question “what change would 
make Australia a better place for future generations?” 
Successful applicants will have their speech read on social 
media (for Ministers) or in Parliament (for non-
Ministers)      . 
 
So, if you are a young person and have an idea that you 
believe is worth sharing, start writing and submit your 
speech – submissions close 15 September.  
For more information, have a look at our website https://
raiseourvoiceaustralia.com/youthvoice  for some more 
tips, inspiration or to submit your speech. 

 
 

A notice to parents who would like an  
Oberon High School Magazine for 2023 
The deadline for payment ($22.00) is 

Friday 27th October, 2023 
 

Payments can be made via XUNO Parent Portal or by 
credit card over the phone. 

SCHOOL MAGAZINE  
PAYMENT DEADLINE 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fraiseourvoiceaustralia.com%2Fyouthvoice&data=05%7C01%7Coberon.hs%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ced804c254a69453dc6f308dba44e6972%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638284428918567236%7CUnkn
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